
 

United States Department of the Interior 
OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY 

Washington, DC  20240 
 

Honorable Dianne Feinstein 
Chair 
Subcommittee on Energy and Water Development 
Committee on Appropriations 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
Dear Senator Feinstein: 
 
On September 30, 2021, the Extending Government Funding and Delivering Emergency 
Assistance Act (Act) (P.L. 117-43) was enacted providing appropriations under a continuing 
resolution for Fiscal Year 2022.  The Act included supplemental funds totaling $210,000,000 for the 
Bureau of Reclamation (Reclamation), providing $200,000,000 to address drought and $10,000,000 
for fire remediation and suppression emergency assistance related to wildfires.  The Act also 
requested Reclamation to provide to the House and Senate Committees on Appropriations a report 
detailing the allocation of these funds within 60 days of enactment.  
 
Enclosed please find the report detailing how these funds are allocated within Reclamation for FY 
2022.  An assessment was made Reclamation-wide to support the selection of projects and programs 
that provide the most beneficial response and mitigation efforts to both drought and fire disasters. 
Reclamation appreciates the opportunity to provide drought and fire support for communities in the 
western U.S. and is pleased to provide the enclosed report.     
 
If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Robert Wolf, Director, 
Program & Budget at 202-253-3861. 
 
    Sincerely, 

 
   

 Tanya Trujillo 
    Assistant Secretary  
       for Water and Science 
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TANYA
TRUJILLO

Digitally signed by TANYA 
TRUJILLO
Date: 2021.12.15 
09:38:00 -08'00'



Identical Letter Sent To: 
 
Honorable Marcy Kaptur 
Chairwoman 
Subcommittee on Energy and Water Development, and Related Agencies 
Committee on Appropriations 
House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Honorable Michael Simpson 
Ranking Member 
Subcommittee on Energy and Water Development, and Related Agencies 
Committee on Appropriations 
House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C.  20515 
 
Honorable John Kennedy 
Ranking Member 
Subcommittee on Energy and Water Development 
Committee on Appropriations 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 



 

United States Department of the Interior 
OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY 

Washington, DC  20240 
 

Honorable John Kennedy 
Ranking Member 
Subcommittee on Energy and Water Development 
Committee on Appropriations 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
Dear Senator Kennedy: 
 
On September 30, 2021, the Extending Government Funding and Delivering Emergency 
Assistance Act (Act) (P.L. 117-43) was enacted providing appropriations under a continuing 
resolution for Fiscal Year 2022.  The Act included supplemental funds totaling $210,000,000 for the 
Bureau of Reclamation (Reclamation), providing $200,000,000 to address drought and $10,000,000 
for fire remediation and suppression emergency assistance related to wildfires.  The Act also 
requested Reclamation to provide to the House and Senate Committees on Appropriations a report 
detailing the allocation of these funds within 60 days of enactment.  
 
Enclosed please find the report detailing how these funds are allocated within Reclamation for FY 
2022.  An assessment was made Reclamation-wide to support the selection of projects and programs 
that provide the most beneficial response and mitigation efforts to both drought and fire disasters. 
Reclamation appreciates the opportunity to provide drought and fire support for communities in the 
western U.S. and is pleased to provide the enclosed report.     
 
If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Robert Wolf, Director, 
Program & Budget at 202-253-3861. 
 
    Sincerely, 

 
   

 Tanya Trujillo 
    Assistant Secretary  
       for Water and Science 
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Identical Letter Sent To: 
 
Honorable Marcy Kaptur 
Chairwoman 
Subcommittee on Energy and Water Development, and Related Agencies 
Committee on Appropriations 
House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Honorable Dianne Feinstein 
Chair 
Subcommittee on Energy and Water Development 
Committee on Appropriations 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
Honorable Michael Simpson 
Ranking Member 
Subcommittee on Energy and Water Development, and Related Agencies 
Committee on Appropriations 
House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C.  20515 
 



United States Department of the Interior 
OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY 

Washington, DC  20240 

Honorable Marcy Kaptur 
Chairwoman 
Subcommittee on Energy and Water Development, and Related Agencies 
Committee on Appropriations 
House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Chairwoman Kaptur: 

On September 30, 2021, the Extending Government Funding and Delivering Emergency 
Assistance Act (Act) (P.L. 117-43) was enacted providing appropriations under a continuing 
resolution for Fiscal Year 2022.  The Act included supplemental funds totaling $210,000,000 for the 
Bureau of Reclamation (Reclamation), providing $200,000,000 to address drought and $10,000,000 
for fire remediation and suppression emergency assistance related to wildfires.  The Act also 
requested Reclamation to provide to the House and Senate Committees on Appropriations a report 
detailing the allocation of these funds within 60 days of enactment.  

Enclosed please find the report detailing how these funds are allocated within Reclamation for FY 
2022.  An assessment was made Reclamation-wide to support the selection of projects and programs 
that provide the most beneficial response and mitigation efforts to both drought and fire disasters. 
Reclamation appreciates the opportunity to provide drought and fire support for communities in the 
western U.S. and is pleased to provide the enclosed report.     

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Robert Wolf, Director, 
Program & Budget at 202-253-3861. 

  Sincerely, 

 Tanya Trujillo 
  Assistant Secretary 
     for Water and Science 
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Identical Letter Sent To: 
 
Honorable Dianne Feinstein 
Chair 
Subcommittee on Energy and Water Development 
Committee on Appropriations 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
Honorable John Kennedy 
Ranking Member 
Subcommittee on Energy and Water Development 
Committee on Appropriations 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
Honorable Michael Simpson 
Ranking Member 
Subcommittee on Energy and Water Development, and Related Agencies 
Committee on Appropriations 
House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C.  20515 
 



 

United States Department of the Interior 
OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY 

Washington, DC  20240 
 

Honorable Michael Simpson 
Ranking Member 
Subcommittee on Energy and Water Development, and Related Agencies 
Committee on Appropriations 
House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C.  20515 
 
Dear Congressman Simpson: 

On September 30, 2021, the Extending Government Funding and Delivering Emergency 
Assistance Act (Act) (P.L. 117-43) was enacted providing appropriations under a continuing 
resolution for Fiscal Year 2022.  The Act included supplemental funds totaling $210,000,000 for the 
Bureau of Reclamation (Reclamation), providing $200,000,000 to address drought and $10,000,000 
for fire remediation and suppression emergency assistance related to wildfires.  The Act also 
requested Reclamation to provide to the House and Senate Committees on Appropriations a report 
detailing the allocation of these funds within 60 days of enactment.  
 
Enclosed please find the report detailing how these funds are allocated within Reclamation for FY 
2022.  An assessment was made Reclamation-wide to support the selection of projects and programs 
that provide the most beneficial response and mitigation efforts to both drought and fire disasters. 
Reclamation appreciates the opportunity to provide drought and fire support for communities in the 
western U.S. and is pleased to provide the enclosed report.     
 
If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Robert Wolf, Director, 
Program & Budget at 202-253-3861. 
 

    Sincerely, 
 

   

     Tanya Trujillo 
 Assistant Secretary  
    for Water and Science 
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Identical Letter Sent To: 
 
Honorable Marcy Kaptur 
Chairwoman 
Subcommittee on Energy and Water Development, and Related Agencies 
Committee on Appropriations 
House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Honorable John Kennedy 
Ranking Member 
Subcommittee on Energy and Water Development, and Related Agencies 
Committee on Appropriations 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
Honorable Dianne Feinstein 
Chair 
Subcommittee on Energy and Water Development 
Committee on Appropriations 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


